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I finally got to see the community quilt display 
at Ocean Beach Library. It was fabulous! Even my husband 
enjoyed it before roping him into helping us take it down. 
Many thanks to all who participated.
      
       If you are like me, you are beginning to wrap Christmas gifts to get into 
the mail for loved ones near and far. Many of my gifts came from the 
October fundraiser. What a deal to shop without all the stress of going to a 
mall. We do want to plan the fundraiser for next year beginning soon. So
if you don’t already have a board or committee role, consider doing this. 
Just give your name to Jo Vroman; and for the rest of us, start creating.
     
      If you attended our November meeting, you would have picked up our 
new member directory. Thanks to the membership committee who chased 
down members who were slow to renew. I did notice that our new P.O. 
Box mailing address is missing from the book and from our website.
Please grab your book right now and add the following: Seaside Quilters 
Guild P.O. Box 80154 San Diego, CA 92138
      
       Chris Winger, our treasurer has migrated our books to Quick Books 
online. A BIG job! Thanks Chris. Sally led a team to update our website. 
Thanks, Sally. You can now book retreats, Road to CA and workshops 
directly online. No excuses for not bringing a check book to the meeting.
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And since the Holidays are a time of appreciating what we have and 
giving to others in need, we
have three opportunities for you to bring items to our December 
meeting:

 1. CCSA: Looking for socks, food pantry items, etc. or money. 
Lois is point of contact.

 2. Snowman: Looking for new unwrapped toys for kids, or 
money to buy bikes. Helen H. is. point of contact.

 3. Refugee net: Looking for household items, new or used for 
families relocating in January to San Diego; or money. Sue S. 
and Mary A. are points of contact.
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DECEMBER MEETING

We will be having a potluck, and we will have a usual gift 
steal BUT, with a twist.  We will be swapping EYEGLASS 
CASES. That's not the twist!!  The twist is that we will be 
stealing blind!  When you bring in your item, it will be 
placed in a paper lunch sack that will be stapled shut with 
its own unique number.  You will also receive a copy of that 
number, so you don't accidentally steal your own gift!  This 
should be fun!  Go crazy designing and making an 
eyeglass case.  I know I can always use a new, creative 
case.
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SEASIDE HOLIDAY DECEMBER 
POTLUCK

As in the past, the December meeting is a POTLUCK.
Guild members are each to bring a dish for the table.
See what has been assigned by using the first letter of your 
last name.  Looking forward to a fun evening with members 
to close 2024.

If your last name begins with the letter below,
please bring

A-H     Main Dish

J-L      Appetizer

M-P    Salad

R-S     Dessert

T-Z     Side Dish
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SEASIDE PROGRAMS 2024-2025

CHRIS BERNET IS OUR NEW PROGRAM LEADER 
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OUR ANNUAL TRIP TO ROAD TO CALIFORNIA WILL BE ON 
THURSDAY,  JANUARY 23, 2025

TICKETS ARE $80.  SIGN UP AN PAY ONLINE OR SEE GINNY

SCHEDULE:
• 7:45 am Load bus
• 8:00 am  Bus leaves De Anza 

Cove Park, 3000 N.  
 Mission Bay Dr.

• 10:00 am Arrive at Road to 
California. Enjoy the quilt 
 show, vendors and have lunch 
on your own

• 3:45 pm Load bus
• 4 – 6pm Drive back to De 

Anza Cove Park

https://seasidequiltersguild.com/product/bus-trip-to-road-
to-california-january-23-2025/

MUST SIGN UP AND PAY 
ON OR BEFORE

DECEMBER MTG.

$80 INCLUDES SHOW 
TICKET AND BUS RIDE 

WITH DROP OFF IN FRONT 
OF SHOW!

ONLY 10 SEATs AVAILABLE!
AFTER MEETING SEATS GO 

TO NON-MEMBERS!

https://seasidequiltersguild.com/product/bus-trip-to-road-to-california-january-23-2025/
https://seasidequiltersguild.com/product/bus-trip-to-road-to-california-january-23-2025/
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OPPORTUNITY OF THE MONTH

MONTH DONATION BY
NOVEMBER CINDY FEAGLE QUILT SHOWN AT 

NOVEMBER MEETING 
AND CHISTMAS LAP 
QUILT
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HAPPY BIRTHDAY DECEMBER BABIES

9

BIRTHDAYS/ DOOR PRIZES

The following members 
are celebrating their 
birthday in  DECEMBER

LOIS HEATH               12/16
PHYLLIS DREWETT  12/16
LINDA JACOWAY      12/21
MICHAELANNE GEPHART 12/27
PATTI BROWN   12/27
MARY LYONS   12/28
IONE SAAR   12/29

DOOR PRIZES:  Gaye Larsen, Christ Bernet, Julie 
Hasl, Chris Winger, Glenda Darien, Michaelanne 
Gephart, Ann Nolen, Cindy Feagle, Vivian Simon, 
Barbie Lorenz, Helen Hillman, Janice Faulstich, Jo 
Vroman, Sue Steven

NOVEMBER WINNERS:  BOM - Janice F

Please bring a little 
something to share 
for door prizes: 
Candy, cookies, 
flowers, quilty stuff. 
Anything that you 
would love to open 
as a door surprise.



THELMA LOU CREAMER

IN MEMORY

Condolences to the family and friends of 
long-time member of Seaside Quilters 
Guild,  Thelma Creamer who died on 
Monday, Nov. 4, 2024



SEASIDE QUILT GUILD UFO CLUB

UFO CLUB
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Hi Everyone!

It was so much fun to see all the 
UFO's you finished at the November 
meeting for November and 
October.  Well Done to the 
following members:  Judy U. (3), 
Linda, Julie H. (3), Jo, Cindy F. (3), 
Carol S. (3), Cynthia L-D (3), Lois, 
Rebecca, Barbie (2), Chris B. (3). All 
the tickets were added to the pot for 
the mega UFO Club drawing in June.
October drawing winners:
Carol S. Gift Certificate to Rosie's
Cynthia L-D granola
Cindy F. granola

November drawing winners:
Julie H. Gift Certificate to Rosie's
Chris B. granola
Barbie granola

Hope to see you at the December 
meeting with your completed UFO's!

Judy & Rebecca
UFO Club Co-Chairs

1. Carol Simpson
2. Joyce McCarthy
3. Judy Uyemura
4. Despo Steven’s
5. Julie Hasl
6. Cindy Feagle
7. Phyllis Drewett
8. Lois Heath
9. Jo Vroman
10. Rebecca Johnson
11. Chris Bernet
12. Sally Stovall
13. Debbie Mendelson
14. Deb Lancaster
15. Andrea Mau
16. Karen Zappone
17. Mary Anderson
18. Ginny Pence
19. Barbie Lorenz
20. Linda Duggan
21. Beth Bertsch
22. Patt Seitas
23. Gaye Larson
24. Cynthis Lyons-Dailard
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PROJECT LINUS 
NOVEMBER 2024

OCTOBER 2023
PROJECT LINUS

DECEMBER 2024
PROJECT LINUS

Many, many thanks to those of you who turned in completed quilts 
at the November Guild meeting.  You all do such beautiful 
work.  Our total for the year is now 227! With the holidays 
coming there will be NO WORKSHOP in December.  January is 
not a good time either with the retreat and the Road to 
California show.

Here’s a number game for you.  Quilts in production right now 
break out like this:
•Seven tops were turned in at the November meeting.
•Seven adorable quilts are ready for a long armer to take home.
•Nine quilt tops are sandwiched, pin basted and ready for you to 
take home to quilt.
•Eighteen finished quilts are ready to deliver to the Project Linus 
coordinator.
•Twenty quilt tops are ready to get pin basted at the next 
workshop.

Impressive amount of love goes into each of these quilts.  You all 
are fantastic people.  We will get started again with workshops on 
the third Tuesday in February. Project Linus would welcome any 
assistance you would like to offer.  There are boxes of cute fabric 
just waiting to be cut into kits and made into quilts for the 
youngsters in our county.

~Linda Duggan~
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Sit and Sew
Jo has made 
arrangements to use the 
fellowship hall at 
Tierrasanta Lutheran 
Church for Quilt til you
Wilt, from 10-3pm on the 
Second Monday of the 
Month. A fee of 
$5/person will be 
collected as a
donation to the church 
for the use of the facility. 

SIT AND SEW
Every 2nd Monday

It is recommended that participants bring their 
lunch as no eateries are within walking distance of 
the church. Several options, however, are in easy 
driving range. Ironing boards, iron and worktables 
will be provided.



THANK YOU, JO VROMAN FOR SETTING UP 
THE RETREAT AT 

MISSOURI QUILT COMPANY.   
WE HAD SO MUCH FUN!







Jo did a fabulous job with arranging this retreat. Sally (standing on the far 
right) arranged a sewing basket thank you for Jo, inviting everybody to add 
something as a thank you.



VINA DE LESTONNAC RETREAT CENTER

QUILT RETREAT

VINA DE LESTONNAC RETREAT CENTER

QUILT RETREAT

Vina De Lestonnac Retreat Center
39300 De Portola Rd
Temecula, CA 92591

Next Retreat is Monday January 13 – Thursday January 16, 2025

THIS IS ONE WEEK BEFORE OUR BUS TRIP TO ROAD 2 CA!

The prices are as follows:

Double Occupancy - $520.00/person
Single Occupancy - $670.00/person

There is currently room for five or six more at the January retreat. You 
may reserve your spot by bringing a $100.00 check to the December 
meeting or by using our website Seasidequiltersguild.com to make your 
deposit. Final payment must be made by check.

There is currently room for five or six more at the January retreat. You 
may reserve your spot
by bringing a $100.00 check to the December meeting or by using our 
website
Seasidequiltersguild.com to make your deposit. Final payment must be 
made by check..

https://seasidequiltersguild.com/retreats/

LET THE FUN BEGIN!

https://seasidequiltersguild.com/retreats/
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CHIT CHAT – 
COMFORT CARDS

Chitchat
We took a month off due to October’s (very successful) fundraiser, 
but Chitchat is back! Whether you’re a new member or a long-time 
Seasider, be sure to put your name in the box on the check-in table 
at our December meeting. We can all set aside an hour or 2 to 
spend some time with another quilter and cheer one another on 
during the busy holiday season. Get together and brainstorm gift 
ideas for those difficult-to-buy-for family members or take a little 
time to just relax with a new friend over coffee. New 
acquaintances  and long-time friends both need a respite from the 
frenzy at this time of year-spend your break with a kindred spirit!

COMFORT CARDS

Joyce McCarthy will send a 
card to any member who 
needs support.

Please let her know @
Phone: 858-272-4871
Email: jtimeout@san.rr.com

Make sure you sign up at the check-in table at the door 
at our December meeting!

mailto:jtimeout@san.rr.com
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CCSA and HISTORY

CCSA:

Generosity is the hallmark of December.  The winter cold is coming 
soon.  Collect items at those holiday sales for the pantry and 
hygiene areas at CCSA.  Also gather socks, gloves, beanies, and 
baby items.  The next delivery will be in January in order to help 
CCSA restock their shelves from the holiday influx.  I will gladly 
accept items at both December and January meetings.

History - Remember to join and contribute to the 
Facebook group:  Seaside Quilt Guild.- San Diego  This is a 
private group and a request to join is required.  Once 
joined, any member can post and communicate on the 
page.  The great thing is the vast number of references, 
inspiration, and even patterns!  Sign 
up!   Stitchingly,  Lois
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INSTAGRAM          
GIVE AND TAKE

Isn’t it amazing the treasures that can be found on the 
Give and Take Table?

Give and Take Table:-

Thank you to everyone that donated items and to everyone who 
purchased items.
(and thank you for taking your unpurchased items home.)
Phyllis Drewett



30

VISIONS MSEUM

LATINE ENTRETEJIDA / INTERWOVEN



Meetings:
This month’s meeting:Tuesday, 
Dec. 3, 2024

5:30 PM Social Time
6:00 PM Meeting Starts

Newsletter:
Our newsletter is published monthly by 
Seaside Quilters for our members and San 
Diego area guilds.

The normal cutoff date for submissions to the 
newsletter is the 15th of each month. 

Mail your submissions to Debbie Murbach 
email: debinkodesigns@gmail.com

Members are encouraged to submit 
information about tips; upcoming quilt shows; 
quilt shops visited; special recipes; or reviews 
of new books. Seaside Quilters reserves the 
right to edit articles for space. The 
information presented herein is for the 
education and benefit of our members.

Board Meetings
Guild board meetings will be held on the 
Monday preceding our guild meetings from 
4:30 to 5:30pm on Zoom.
WEBSITE
https://seasidequiltersguild.com/

FACEBOOK:
https://www.facebook.com/pages/Seaside-
Quilters/110905575667120

INSTAGRAM:
https://www.instagram.com/seaside_quilters_i
n_san_diego/

We welcome members & guests alike who 
love quilts or enjoy making them.
Our Annual Membership dues are $50.00
Guest Fee is $5.00 per meeting

Seaside Board Members 2024-2025

Elected Officers
President Sue Steven
V.P.                      Jo Vroman
Corresponding Secretary/
Comfort & Joy Joyce McCarthy
Recording Secretary Edie Greenburg
Treasurer/ Budget Chris Winger

 Appointed Officers
2024-2025 Programs Helen Hillman,  Chris 

 Bernet
Historian Lois Heath
Parliamentarian / 
Bylaws Chair                     Linda Duggan, Lois
 Heath, Sue Steven

Committees
FUN RAISER NIGHT Jo Vroman

Block of the Month Mary Anderson
UFO Club  Judy Uyemara, 

 Rebecca Johnson
Door Prizes  Helen Hillman
Give & Take Table Phyllis Drewett
Hospitality  Cynthia Lyons-Dailard
Membership  Helen Hillman, 
  Beth Bertsch
Quilt Challenge Carol Simpson 
Newsletter  Debbie Murbach
Opportunity of the Month Cindy Feagle
Project Linus Linda Duggan
Quilting Sisters Barbie Lorenz
Webmaster  Chris Bernet
  Chris Winger

Other Activities & Charity Projects
CCSA  Lois Heath
Old Town / History Quilting Ginny Pence, Patt 

 Seitas
Retreat Coordinator: Sally Stovall
SCCQG  Chris Bernet,
  Rebecca Johnson
Toy Drive/
Snowman Contact Mary Ann Moga
Visions Museum of Debbie Murbach
Textile Art

https://seasidequiltersguild.com/
https://www.facebook.com/pages/Seaside-Quilters/110905575667120
https://www.facebook.com/pages/Seaside-Quilters/110905575667120
https://www.instagram.com/seaside_quilters_in_san_diego/
https://www.instagram.com/seaside_quilters_in_san_diego/

